
To: Dunwoody Village Residents, Families and Staff 

From: Kathy Barton, Director of Operations 
  Brandon Jolly, Director of Health Services 
Re: CONTINUED UPDATE RE: COVID-19 

August 12, 2020 
General Update: 
Testing for COVID-19:  Last week, 15 employees were tested; all results were negative! 
 
Facilities:  Please direct calls for maintenance issues to Facilities’ new Administrative Assistant, Kim Green, at 
610-359-4442. 
 
Mail-In Voting:  If you are planning to vote in the November 2020 election by using a mail-in ballot, your 
completed application must be received in the county office by 5:00 p.m. on 10/27/2020.  When filling out the 
form, our municipality is Newtown Township, and our District is #168.   
 
Applications can be submitted on-line by going to www.votespa.com.  Dunwoody’s Resident Services 
Associate, Kayla McFadden, will begin her new position with our Marketing Department on Monday, August 
17th. If you are unable to submit your application on-line and cannot print the application from your computer, 
contact Kayla at 610-723-4601 to receive a paper application. If you voted by mail-in in the primary and 
requested annual mail-in balloting, you should receive a mail-in ballot automatically.   
 
Care Center Update: 
The Dunwoody Beauty Salon is now accepting appointments for a full range of salon services for our Skilled 
and Personal Care residents.  Cedars West and Cedars East residents will have barber and beauty services 
come to their respective units.  Please contact the salon to schedule an appointment.  
 
Residential Updates: 
Podiatrist:  Dr. Klepfer is seeing patients in our Health & Wellness clinic.  If you need to make an appointment, 
please call 610-359-4417 between 8:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m.  
 
Fitness Center and Pool Appointments:  Appointments for both the Fitness Center and the Pool can be made 
by calling the Fitness Center at 610-359-4514.   
 
Garden Notes: The herb garden door is, by design, an emergency exit door.  From the ECH hallway, use the 
greenhouse door, go through, out the back. The greenhouse door has a snick lock, and you can unlock it. 
Be sure to release the lock when you leave. In the future, the keyhole will be made to accommodate our 
outside door keys.  
 
The garden is a jungle just now. Robin and I plan to harvest all the red Russian kale toppled by the storm 
and the too leggy marigolds. We still have the demure old-fashioned curly kale and the basil is doing very 
well. Come get some for your freezer or for a good pesto! 
                 
Green thumbs up, Dolores Broberg 
 


